NOTICE OF CHANGE IN PUBLIC MEETING AND HEARING
Blue Grass Army Depot (BGAD)
EPA ID #KY8-213-820-105, AI #2805
Tentative Approval of Two Hazardous Waste Permit Modifications

The public meeting and hearing scheduled for September 1, 2021, which was previously announced, has been changed from an in-person meeting to a virtual on-line meeting.  Full details are listed below.
The Kentucky Energy and Environment Cabinet (Cabinet), Division of Waste Management (Division), has tentatively approved two modifications to the existing hazardous waste permit for the Blue Grass Army Depot (BGAD).  
The modifications are for the chemical weapon disposal facility known as the Blue Grass Chemical Agent-Destruction Pilot Plant (BGCAPP).  The two modifications are: (1) Off-site Shipment and Disposal of Agent Hydrolysate and 
(2) Uncontaminated Rocket Motor Storage.  
Public involvement is encouraged and comments are welcome.  Anyone wishing to comment on the tentative decision to approve these permitting actions should submit comments on or before September 8, 2021, the close of the public comment period. 
A virtual public meeting will be conducted on September 1, 2021, at 6:00 pm EDT via Microsoft 
Teams, followed immediately by a public hearing also using Microsoft Teams.  
Microsoft Teams link: https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZDIxNGNlYmItNzU3MC00NTRjLThhODMtZGRkY2MxYmJhMGM5%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22cb529d11-e6cc-47bc-a21f-ebc059627047%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2207e57b4e-3fe7-4ce3-bd9c-6978ad74bd68%22%7d
[bookmark: _GoBack]Call-In Information:
Phone: 919-429-9986; Conference ID: 668-388-96#

[bookmark: OLE_LINK3][bookmark: OLE_LINK4]Please email Brandon May at Brandon.May@ky.gov for further information, or if you have questions about the virtual public meeting and hearing.  Additional information, including draft permits and applications is also available on the Division’s BGAD project documents website:

https://eec.ky.gov/Environmental-Protection/Waste/hazardous-waste/Pages/BGAD-Project-Documents.aspx
Comments or requests for further information on the Permit Modifications should be mailed to:
Brandon May
Kentucky Energy and Environment Cabinet
Division of Waste Management
300 Sower Blvd., Second Floor
Frankfort, KY 40601
He may also be contacted via email at brandon.may@ky.gov or via telephone at (502) 782-7010. 
All comments received by the close of the public comment period noted above will be considered when making a final decision on the proposed permitting actions.  Anyone submitting comments will be sent a “response to public comments” document specifying any changes made or not made, with the reasons why, as a result of the comment(s) submitted. 
